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Good aŌernoon, Chair and Members of the CommiƩee, 

My name is Dr. Paula S. Langford, and I strongly support Granny’s Law (SB1029)—a necessary 
step to ensure dona or funds meant to address health dispariƟes are used for their intended 
purpose. 

For too long, we have witnessed systemic failures in Maryland, from substandard nursing home 
care to a lack of access to affordable medicaƟon, cancer research inequiƟes, and the 
underfunding of prevenƟon awareness programs. Our most vulnerable—our elders, children in 
foster care, and families struggling with healthcare costs—conƟnue to suffer while charitable 
funds are mismanaged. 

Beyond healthcare dispariƟes, we must also acknowledge the historical wrongs of the Orphans’ 
Court overriding the wishes of descendants’ families and trusted personal representaƟves. Time 
and again, we have seen these courts ignore legally binding wills, allowing aƩorneys and 
insƟtuƟons to profit off the estates of deceased individuals rather than honoring their final 
wishes. This injusƟce compounds generaƟonal wealth dispariƟes, disproporƟonately affecƟng 
Black and Brown families and stripping communiƟes of the resources meant for them. 

We must break this cycle. Granny’s Law demands transparency, accountability, and the 
redirecƟon of funds toward culturally appropriate, community-based programs for us. We 
cannot allow legal loopholes and insƟtuƟonal neglect to conƟnue exploiƟng our elders in life 
and in death. I urge you to pass Granny’s Law to protect our communiƟes, honor our ancestors, 
and ensure a just future for all Marylanders. 

 

Thank you. 
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